Minutes from the July 21, 1999, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve" Bankston, Devin Gregoire, Erin Buratt, Dr. Paul Riggs, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mrs. Donna Methvien, and Ms. Clarissa Schiro. Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

The motion was made by TiJean to accept the minutes from the June 23rd meeting, and seconded by Devin. The minutes were approved as written.

 TiJean presented the new proposed Student Technology Fee Expenditure Guidelines and reviewed all changes with the committee. He indicated that on the first page of the guidelines, under Administration, it states "Accordingly, an appropriate oversight committee…, with student membership accounting for a majority of the Committee membership. ACTION ITEM: TiJean will submit, to Dr. Moffett, a request to add one additional student to the committee in order to fullfill the guidelines. Page 2 of the guidelines states, "Each Student Technology Fee Committee shall adopt a formal plan for administering the Technology Fees." TiJean indicated that SGA was going to work on and implement a 3-year plan of strategic goals. Page 2 under Expenditures, states, "With a vote of at least two-thirds…approval of the campus President and….to secure debt. All recommendations for…approval by each University President." TiJean indicated that he is going to get clarification of the meaning of campus President and University President.

 Dr. Riggs recommended one change to the Technology Fee Usage Agreement. He stated that since this committee is a recommending committee, the following should be amended. Page 4, second paragraph states, "Pending an approving recommendation of the committee" should read "Pending a recommending approval of the committee". Brad will make this change, and the agreement will then be submitted to Dr. Moffett for approval.

TiJean reviewed some recommendations for change regarding the STS Coordinator job description. It was agreed that the following changes would be implemented:

· In order to show a close working relationship between STS and SPS, draw a broken line between the two positions on the reorganizational chart 

· Education Required: Bachelor's Degree preferred Experience Required: Change software listing to a more updated list. Also, list email and internet applications 

· Communications Ability: Page formatting 

· Duties and Responsibilities: This position works closely with Student Productivity Services. 

· Add sub-heading under Essential Job Functions called "Duties" -- The first two existing paragraphs should be combined under this new heading. 

· Add additional sub-heading called "Responsibilities"-- Remainder of the description will be under this subheading. 

· Last paragraph of Essential Job Functions should read "Assist and participate in the planning......". 

The committee deferred discussion of the TEC technology proposal until the next meeting time.

Donna Methvien and Clarissa Schiro provided the committee with a breakdown of the time lines for renovating and upgrading the dorm labs. Donna then reviewed the schedule with the committee. 

Dr. Asoodeh asked the committee if they wanted the Student Organizations lab set up with temporary furniture before the furniture that is on order arrives. He stated that the furniture is not scheduled to arrive until the 26th of August. However, all equipment has been received, and the lab can temporarily be set up for use. TiJean will contact Michael Rickenbaker to see when the Student Union renovation would begin. The committee agreed to go ahead with the temporary set up if the building project will not affect the lab at this time.

Dr. Asoodeh stated that the sub-committee for the software survey met with Michelle Hall as planned and completed a list of questions for the survey.

Dr. Asoodeh stated that the Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Labs should not be signed by the Director of Basic Computing Services until after passage of approval of the Tech Fee Committee. It was mentioned that the Operating Agreement has to be revised to remove Director of Academic Computing Services, add Director of Basic Computing Services, and add a statement at the bottom: "Approved By Committee On _____". Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will make the revisions to the Agreements and send revised forms to TiJean.
 Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that the Music Department has made a special request to the committee. They wish to be connected to the network. They are asking that technology fees be used to pay for the cost of setting up the network, i.e. cost of the wiring and hubs. This would be considered an independent project. The committee was in agreement to consider this request. It was mentioned that a special form will need to be devised for submission of approval for special independent projects. ACTION ITEM: Dr. Asoodeh will meet with Cleve Bankston and create a type of technology special projects form. 
 Dr. Asoodeh stated that the networking to run LEO should be purchased before the periphonics. He asked if the committee is in agreement to fund the first $100,000 for a portion of the networking. The committee approved the request for partial funding of the networking for LEO.

Dr. Asoodeh indicated that, due to the tremendous growth of our technology labs, storage space is scarce. He is proposing that we construct a wall to provide a storage area in McClimans 116 (auditorium). Dr. Asoodeh asked if the committee would be willing to fund the project, since the storage area will be used strictly for technology supplies, equipment, etc. The committee agreed to consider this request once a cost estimate is received.

Dr. Asoodeh stated that we need to start planning our publicity strategies for the new labs. It was recommended that this project be scheduled for the second or third week after classes begin in the Fall. Action Item: Sub-committee consisting of Donna Methvien, Devin Gregoire, Erin Buratt, and Clarissa Schiro will begin working on plans.
 The committee requested that the background of the log-in programs in the labs be changed to reflect that they are student technology fee labs.

 Donna Methvien announced that the Athletics Lab is having a dedication ceremony of their new facility on July 28, at 12:00 noon. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m. with the time of the next meeting to be announced.
